
Statement of the Council on Na onal Ac ons to Strip Federal Employees of Their 
Collec ve Bargaining Rights 

 
 
I – along with my colleagues on the Tacoma City Council – stand in strong solidarity with the 
Pierce County Central Labor Council, AFL-CIO, and all workers affected by the March 27 
execuƟve order that strips federal employees of their collecƟve bargaining rights. This acƟon is a 
direct aƩack on the hardworking public servants who keep our government running and our 
communiƟes safe. 
 
Dismantling collecƟve bargaining under the guise of naƟonal security weakens—not 
strengthens—our naƟon. Workers’ rights are fundamental to a fair and just society, and when 
those rights are threatened, it impacts all of us. Strong unions help build strong communiƟes by 
ensuring fair wages, workplace protecƟons, and a voice for those who serve the public. 
 
Here in Tacoma, we value and respect the contribuƟons of working people. We will conƟnue to 
support labor rights and stand against any effort to silence workers. We call on leaders at every 
level to reject policies that undermine the labor movement and instead focus on strengthening 
the workforce that serves our naƟon. 


